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DISPOSITION: MOTION TO AMEND SCHEDULE GRANTED

On September 2, 2005, Pacific Power & Light (PacifiCorp) filed a letter
seeking a delay in its Request for Proposals (RFP) review process. While no formal
schedule has been adopted in this proceeding, PacifiCorp notes that Order No. 91-1383
contemplates that the review process for draft RFPs will be approximately 60 days with a
Commission public meeting for Staff and party comment. PacifiCorp requests this
standard process be extended 30 days, so that the Commission consideration of the draft
RFP 2009 be conducted at the October 25, 2005 Public Meeting. PacifiCorp explains
that this additional time will provide the company an opportunity to better ascertain and
communicate with all parties what impact, if any, load curtailment renewals and
Qualifying Facilities contract assumptions will have on its forecasted resource gap for
2009. Staff does not oppose the request.

I treat the letter as a motion to amend the schedule and grant the extension.

Dated at Salem, Oregon, this 27th day of September, 2005.

______________________________
Michael Grant

Chief Administrative Law Judge


